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Nebraska American Legion Selects Boschult 

Scholarship Recipients  
 

(Lincoln) May 11, 2023 – The Nebraska American Legion has selected five 

recipients of the 2023 Edgar J. Boschult Memorial Scholarship. The Edgar J. Boschult 

memorial scholarship is awarded to full-time students in the University of Nebraska 

system that are enrolled in military science courses or to honorably discharged veterans 

attending the University of Nebraska full-time. 

The Edgar J. Boschult Scholarship was created in 1947 in memory of Edgar J. 

Boschult. Boschult was a veteran of World War I and Past Department Commander of 

the Nebraska American Legion. Boschult returned to serve his country in World War II 

and was killed in action on November 8, 1944. 

The recipients of $500.00 Scholarships are Elena Rae Burgwald, Sioux Falls, SD 

UNL (Air Force ROTC); Leah L. Linhardt, Littleton, CO, UNL (Navy ROTC); Jessica R. 

Sherman, Cibolo, TX, UNL (Navy ROTC); Lincoln Thomas Kohler, Excelsior, MN, UNL 

(Marine Corps ROTC); and Ethan G. VanEnkevort, Powers, MI, (Air Force ROTC). 
The American Legion is dedicated to the motto of “Veterans Strengthening 

America.” Chartered by Congress in 1919, The American Legion is committed to 

mentoring youth and sponsoring wholesome community programs, advocating patriotism 

and honor, promoting a strong national security, and continued devotion to 

servicemembers and veterans. Legionnaires in more than 12,500 posts across the nation 

and regions overseas serve their communities with a devotion to mutual helpfulness. 
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